
W H A T ' S  I N S I D E

Throughout January our Sixth Form Committee and Student Council were

running Canuary , where they were collecting food and hygiene items to

donate to Key Project . 

Our students donating an outstanding 2267 items , with 7MC2 making a huge

contribution of 452 ! !  A huge thank you and well done to everyone who

donated items to this wonderful cause !
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P R O U D  O F  O U R  W O R K  E V E N T

This term we held our very first “Proud of our Work” event for Year

7 and Year 8 ! Students were invited to come along at break time

to showcase some of their amazing work from this half term !

We are so PROUD of all of the excellent work that was brought

along to this celebration .

B R I L L I A N T  C L U B

The Brilliant Club Scholars ’ Programme

is an opportunity for KS3-5 students to

experience what it is like to study at

University .




Our Year 10 Brilliant Club students were

invited to Durham University for their

graduation event . 
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Our wonderful kitchen

staff cooked us all

some beautiful Chinese

inspired dishes , in

celebration of Chinese

New Year .

C H I N E S E  N E W  Y E A R
Chinese New Year is the festival that celebrates the beginning of a

new year on the traditional lunisolar and solar Chinese calendar.

A number of our students in years 7-10 student Mandarin and

were invited to participate in a Chinese New Year workshop where

they learned more about the celebrations of Chinese New Year

and had the opportunity to take part in a plate painting class .

Later in the term , some of our Mandarin students were invited to a

Chinese restaurant in Newcastle to try out some Chinese cuisine !
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L A N G U A G E  D E T E C T I V E S  G R A D U A T I O N

Some of our Year 9 students who have

recently completed the Language Detectives

Programme were invited to attend a

graduation ceremony at Durham University

to celebrate their amazing efforts in

completing the course .

The students were welcomed to Durham

University by Cllr Watts Stelling , Chairman of

Durham County Council and by Cllr Angela

Sterling , Founder of Lingotots . The students

were then invited to a tapas style buffet

lunch , provided by the Tapas Factory ,

allowing them to have a taste of some

Spanish cuisine !




The students were then involved in a number of workshops :

exploring at what it is like to study languages at Durham University ,

a dive into Film in Spanish and finally working alongside a

language ambassador to solve the Cluedo puzzle to prove their

worth as Language Detectives .

The day ended with a talk by Prof David Cowling , Head of School of

Modern Languages and cultures , before the students were

presented with their certificates for successfully being Language

Detectives .



On Thursday 3rd March , St . Wilfrid ’s celebrated World Book Day with the

theme of “You Are a Reader”. Throughout the day , our students

participated in a number of activities which promoted the love of

reading . During registration time , each form class participated in a World

Book Day quiz , each student received a World Book Day voucher , in each

lesson throughout the day our students spent time reading a text

together as a class . As well as this , a number of our Year 9 students were

involved in an writing workshop with a local author .
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W O R L D  B O O K  D A Y

This year , alongside celebrating World

Book Day , St . Wilfrid ’s RC College

officially opened up our library . It holds

over 1000 texts from different genres ,

writers and forms . We have also

purchased an online library which will

allow students to access hundreds of

exciting texts online . 

Our new library is located in the

wellbeing room . All students in KS3 will

have fortnightly lessons , KS4 have

access during lunchtimes . Our school

librarians will be adding monthly book

reviews of their favourite texts .
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I N T E R N A T I O N A L  W O M E N ' S  D A Y
Some of our students attended the University of Sunderland 's Rebel Women of

Sunderland Flash Fiction workshop in celebration of International Women 's Day .

Our students worked alongside academics of the University of Sunderland to

create a short 150 word story about some of these remarkable women !

Following their attendance to the International Women 's

Day "Rebel Women of Sunderland Flash Fiction Workshop",

two of our Year 13 have created some excellent cross-

curricular information packs and worksheets . Their focus of

this collaboration was on Eileen Maud O ’Shaughnessy Blair

and her life , after learning all about her at the @University

of Sunderland IWD workshop .




We will be including this excellent resource in the

following ways :

-Year 8 students can study about her and link her to their

work on Animal Farm . This will be built into the homework

of English M1 Yr8 . 

-A Year 9 class will complete it in Spanish , to link to their

work on the Spanish Civil War (of which she was part of)

-Next year , History will make reference to her in our study

of Dictators when we look at Franco and the Spanish Civil

War .

-Miss Hume has also organised for them to teach Mexican

students about her in Spanish , to develop their Spanish

speaking skills for their final exams . 




What a fantastic piece of work by the two girls . They

undertook this to contribute to Hannah ’s World Class

portfolio (collaborate with others , work with local , national

and international organisations) but also to strengthen

their studies of Spanish and History .

Huge well done to both Hannah and Finley !
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C A R E E R S  W E E K
During National Careers Week , some of

our students attended sessions on a wide

variety of career opportunities available

to them . 




One of the events in included

representatives from Gateshead College

coming in to speak to students about the

courses they have to offer as well as

exploring the careers these courses could

lead them into .

There was also a local employer question and answer session in

which our students were invited to come and speak to staff from

Hitachi , A&P Tyne and Balfour Beatty . 

The students completed questionnaires about their roles and

were entered into a draw to win a prize ! 
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M E M B E R  O F  Y O U T H  P A R L I A M E N T
UK Youth Parliament enables young

people to use their energy and passion

to change the world for the better .

This term , our students were given the

opportunity participate in two voting

processes :

Vote for South Tyneside ’s next Member

of Youth Parliament

We are extremely proud to announce that both of our students who

ran for the Member of Youth Parliament  elections were successful in

their campaigns .

Our new Member of Youth Parliament for South Tyneside is Luke , and

Josh was elected as Deputy MYP !




Well done to both , and all of the fantastic candidates Ashton , Laura

and Lily !

The World Class Schools Quality Mark is the

new standard in education for schools that

have gone beyond the limits of national

inspection frameworks . 




This term , five of our students worked with

two other schools to take part in the World

Class Schools Assessment Day .




Their challenge , was to plan , research and

design a mosaic for a school in Rugby , based

on their heritage . They then had four hours to

create this masterpiece !

Well done to all of the wonderful students

involved !




W O R L D  C L A S S  S C H O O L S
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Y E A R  8  R E T R E A T

Some of our Year 9 and Year 10 students recently went on a trip

to Durham University to take part in an overnight residential as

part of the Saints Scholars Programme . 

S A I N T S  S C H O L A R S  P R O G R A M M E

This term we saw the return of one of our annual trips to Emmaus

Village with the Youth Ministry Team .




Some of our Year 8 students attended the retreat , where they got

to spend time working in teams and participating in a range of fun

activities !
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S C I E N C E  W E E K

Sign Language is a visual means of communicating using gestures ,

facial expression , and body language . Sign Language is used mainly

by people who are Deaf or have hearing impairments .




This term we launched our KS3 British Sing Language Club , where

students would be able to come along to learn how to fingerspell

and other basic forms of communication through the means of sign

language . 

B R I T I S H  S I G N  L A N G U A G E  C L U B

This term our students were able to celebrate science week with a

range of fun activities . 




Our students were given the opportunity to learn about the

anatomy of the heart by participating in a heart dissection class .
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E X T R A - C U R R I C U L A R
S P O R T I N G  A C H I E V E M E N T S

Some of our wonderful students participated in

two basketball fixtures at the beginning of this

term . They unfortunately lost  0-10 to St . Josephs ,

but then had an excellent win 6-2 vs Hebburn ‘A ’ .

Well done to everyone involved .

B A S K E T B A L L

H A N D B A L L
Huge well done to our KS3 students who came

3rd in the Under 13 Boys South Tyneside

Handball Competition .

Well done to our Year 8 boys who recently

competed in a Futsal completion ! The team

finished 4th overall with 8 points in total

F U T S A L

Huge well done to our under 14 ’s Futsal

team who won their competition last week

making them South Tyneside Champions ! 

In their second tournament St . Wilfrid ’s

finished 5th overall out of 9 , winning 4 and

losing 4 , ending up on 12 points .

All of the pupils were excellent across the

three nights of fixtures and represented the

school superbly .



ST. WILFRID'S NEWSLETTER - SPRING 2022

APRIL 2022 PAGE | 13

E X T R A - C U R R I C U L A R
S P O R T I N G  A C H I E V E M E N T S

H A N D B A L L

D O D G E B A L L
Some our year 7 students attended their

first Activ8 event and participated in a

number of dodgeball competitions .

The Year 7 Boys came 2nd in the

tournament and all received a Silver

Medal !

The Year 8 Boys came 3rd in the

tournament and all received a Bronze

Medal !

Huge well done to our girls handball

team who participated in a handball

competition this term .

Brilliant effort from all involved .

Unfortunately , due to a serious injury in the last game , the Year 7

and Year 8 Girls tournament did not have a winning team .

Huge well done to all of our students who were involved in the

event , we are so proud of you !

Some of our students that have been awarded a PE Achievement

Award for their outstanding efforts in PE over the last half term !

P E  A C H I E V E M E N T  A W R A R D S


